

14 Mill Ave. P.O. Box 250 ZURICH ON N0M 2T0 519-236-4351 or 1-877-236-4351

Fax: 519-236-4329 municipalityofbluewater.ca

August 1, 2017

Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario Legislative Building – Room 281 Queen's Park TORONTO ON M7A 1A1

Dear Ms. Wynne:

Resolution: Removal of Tax Exempt Portion on Remuneration

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Bluewater at its regular meeting on July 17, 2017 passed the following resolution:

MOVED: Councillor Irvin SECONDED: Councillor Hill

THAT Council support the resolution passed by the Council of the Municipality of Marmora and Lake on June 6, 2017 regarding the Trudeau Liberals removing the tax-exempt portion of remuneration paid to local officials from their 2017 Federal Deficit Budget;

AND THAT Council recommends that the removal of the tax-exempt portion of remuneration paid to local officials should be applied to elected officials at all levels of government;

AND FURTHER THAT copies of this resolution be forwarded to Premier of Ontario, Kathleen Wynne, Local MP Ben Lobb, and Ontario Municipalities. CARRIED.

We are pleased to lend our support in this matter.

Sincerely,

Chandra Alexander

Clerk

cc: MP Ben Lobb

Ontario Municipalities